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Committee Name 

Activities Committee 

Committee Members 

Linda Frey, Chair 

Maria Awes, Marsh Halberg, Bruce Koprucki, Sandi Rossol 
Last Meeting Date Wednesday, June 30, 2010 

Members in Attendance 4 

Next Planned Meeting TBD 

Current Status/Update 

1. Fourth of July activities summary: 
-  It was a fantastic success! The rain ended in time for the Fun Run (which had 41 participants) 
and stayed away for the remainder of the day.  It was warm and very humid, but that didn’t keep 
the kids and their parents away.  What a great turnout! Better than last year.  I couldn’t believe it 
when I looked down Bavaria Rd. to the North and the parade of kids and bikes just kept coming.  A 
fire truck and the color guard led the way. There were actually people camped out along the route 
to watch.  Somehow we must get music for next year however.  
-  The attractions were excellent!.  The petting zoo was far better than last year and showed up on 
time with amazing animals. The inflatables were a big hit, although we had a rough start.  The 
one generator was not adequate for both and the attendants at first thought that it blew out their 
blowers. That’s when the panic feeling came over me, but eventually they were able to get the 
giant slide filled up.  They had with them a very long extension cord which we ran up to the house 
for the moonwalk, but with the popcorn machine, the magician’s microphone and the ice cream 
truck all plugged in to the same circuit, we blew a fuse.  A nice guy name Louis came to the rescue 
and found the circuit breaker and reset it.  We then spread out the power cords around to the 
various outlets of the house and we were in business for the remainder of the day.  Whew! 
- The magician was mesmerizing and the face painters were kept busy. (They brought their own 
canopy this year, so we didn’t use either of ours). The watermelon eating contest was pretty funny 
to watch.  The melons were very juicy, just ask Maria Awes. The trinket table was also a favorite 
place to stop. 
- There seemed to be a fairly constant line for the popcorn machine and many partook of the ice 
cream truck.  Which by the way, had a lot more than just ice cream.  There were other frozen 
treats and drinks too.  The frozen pineapple on a stick was mighty refreshing on a hot day.  
-  I wish to thank the following people who helped out immensely during the day:  Board members 
Nate, Sandi and Dick; with Marsh, Joanne & Lauren Halberg; Marie Esch; Tom & Jeri Glander; 
Mary Siefried; Kristin & Des Alcindor and Bruce Koprucki. 
-  Also wish to thank Maria Awes for her work in procuring such fantastic vendors. 

 

2. National Night Out (8-3-10) activities summary:  The location this year will be in the open area 
adjacent to Friendship Lane S and Stanford Circle in Neighborhood One.  We will have an ice 
cream vendor and visits from the police and fire departments. Officer Janke, Chaska’s 
coordinator for all the city wide events, has been notified.  A meeting will be called to see if we 
want to add any other activities to the evening. 

Action Item Responsible Party Due Date 

1. National Night Out (8-3-10) action steps 
include:  
Call a meeting 
Engage an ice cream vendor 
Determine other activities? 
     Music…Games…other 
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